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MEETER / GREETER  
  Kathy Moore 
INVOCATOR - REFLECTOR  
  Joe Bush   
THIS WEEK’S MENU 
  Chicken Parmigiana Buffet w/ herb butter 
 linguini, marinara sauce, mozzarella 
 and parmesan cheese; Caesar salad 
 bar; roasted vegetable; and cookies 

 STUDENT GUESTS 
  Reeths-Puffer Rockets 
NEXT WEEK’S BIRTHDAYS  

  Rob Huisingh     May  4 
  Cecil MacLaren   May  9 
FUTURE PROGRAMS / EVENTS   
   05/11 Law Day Speech Winners 
   05/18 KL Outdoors 
   05/25 Rotary Youth Services 
   06/01 GR Mayor Rosalynn Bliss 
   06/08 Frauenthal Center Mgmt 
   08/04 Parties in the Park 
   10/04 Grape Escape   
 

 Muskegon Rotary Board 
     Josh Wallace joshua@mckenzieprice.com 
              Cathy Brubaker-Clarke  
         Cathy.Brubaker-Clarke@postman.org  
     Kathy Moore mooreka@co.muskegon.mi.us 
       Nancy Crandall  ncran28@comcast.netm  
          Tim Arter tarter@brickleydelong.com   
        Susan Crain susancloutier@yahoo.com 
    Jane Clingman-Scott janecs1@comcast.net  
           Ed Hendrickson clkdr2@gmail.com 
      Mark Meyers mmeyers@nortonshores.org 
            Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  

 
 

 
 

Presenting This Week  
 

There are many obvious benefits for 
those who run: weight loss, improved 

cardiovas-
cular and 
respiratory 
health, 
reduced total 
blood 
cholesterol 
and the 
strengthen-

ing of bones. But did you know 
community service can also be 
included? Well, it can be, if you are 
part of Girls on the Run. 

 
 

“Rob-ing” Members Again 
Last weekend, the Great Lakes Chorus  
became District Champions and, July 8, 
moves to the International Stage at Planet 
Hollywood in Las Vegas. If you look closely    
  at the image you might see a fellow 

Rotarian (Ed Note: he’s the vest, er, best).     

     Returning to 
Club after several 
years wandering the 
wilderness, this 
member plans to 
reinsert a Rob 
into Rotary 
camaraderie.  Says 
he: “It’s great to be 
back after almost a 
decade away.  I remember previously how 
often I would run into Rotarians after joining 
here.  This is a huge Club and all my 
guests comment on how nice it is to see 
such an active group.  All the hard working 
leadership and all the personal donations of 
time ... are a huge asset.” 
     We’re happy to have RIM forerunner 
alumnus Rob Huisingh Rotarying around 
in the member pool again.  Welcome back. 
 

To help ensure that your 
news / brief announcement gets 
published, submit it in writing to 

one of RIM’s staffers by Thursday 
noon for the following week. 

Josh Wallace, President  
Cathy Brubaker-Clarke, President-Elect 
Kathy Moore, Pres-Nominee  
Nancy Crandall, Secretary 
Tim Arter, Treasurer 
Susan Crain, Imm Past President 
 
 
 

Muskegon Rotary Club 
Club 16 (2809) – District 6290, Chartered May 1, 1916 

May 4, 2017  12:00 – 1:15pm 

Lake House Waterfront Grill              
   Satellite ReWine Club 5:15-6:30pm Holiday Inn 

Jane Clingman-Scott, Director 
  Ed Hendrickson, Director                                                                           

Mark Meyers, Director     
Jason Piasecki, Director 

Kathy Moore, RIM Reporter 
Bill Johanson, RIM Editor 

THE FOUR WAY TEST THAT ROTARIANS USE IN MAKING ETHICAL DECISIONS: 
Is it the truth? Is it fair to all concerned? Will it build goodwill and better friendships? Will it be beneficial to all concerned?                                                                 

   (4/27) “Girls on the Run” Lori Burgess  
“This is it: the absolute edge of no return: to turn back now and make home or sail irrevocably on and either find land or plunge over the world's roaring rim” - William Faulkner 
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 Muskegon Holiday Inn                    

Thursdays  5:15 – 6:30pm 

Prospective Members and 

Visitors Invited 
 

 Meeting Minutes 4-20-17 follows: 
https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/000000

01911/en-ca/files/homepage/rewine-meeting-
notes-4-20-17/ReWine-Meeting-Notes-4-20-17.pdf 

 “Spoke to the Muskegon Rotary about 
reducing federal spending, protecting the 
Great Lakes, and enacting regulatory 
reform.” 
 

 

 

RIM Reporting Team 
Chris Burnaw cburnaw@cffmc.org 

Lisa Hegenbart  lisa@bbbslakeshore.org 

Jamie Hekker helsenja@co.muskegon.mi.us  

 Bill Johanson bill.johanson@yahoo.com 

Ammy Johnson ajohnson@harborhospicemi.org 

Peg Maniates margaret.hennelly.maniates 

@gmail.com 

David Manley davidkmanley@gmail.com     
Kathy Moore MooreKa@co.muskegon.mi.us  

Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  

  Robin Henshaw     

 robin_henshaw@usc.salvationarmy.org  

  Diane Van Epps dianemvanepps@gmail.com  

 

     This publication, Muskegon Rotary in Motion (RIM), is    
 intended for the private, non-commercial use of our   
      members and friends. Content includes RIM     
 correspondents’ reports, meeting announcements,   
  satire sort of, Club- or member-contributed social      
     media items, and Club-related borrowings from media       

   friends.  The deadline for RIM announcements (the  
   timeframe adherence to best guarantee accuracy and      

     publication of a reader’s message) is Thursday noon            
for the following week’s issue.  Submit brief  

announcements in writing to Editor Bill Johanson 
 or one of the RIM Correspondents above.  
© 2017 Rotary Club of Muskegon 

... 

 Please join us this Monday, May 1 at  
6:00pm, to hear Gary Slaughter present a 

Behind the 
Book talk 
on his new 
book, Sea 
Stories: A 
Memoir of 
a Naval 

Officer (1956 -1967).     
 Sea Stories brings to life 60 vignettes  
from Slaughter’s naval service including  
his experience during the Cuban Missile 
Crisis where Ensign Slaughter was credited 
with playing a key role in defusing a 
potential nuclear confrontation between his  
destroyer and a Soviet submarine armed  
with a nuclear torpedo. As a writer, 
Slaughter has the unique skill to see humor 
and likability in the people and the  
situations he encountered during his Navy  
days. – USS Silversides Submarine Museum 

Muskegon Rotary   
Friday, August 4, 2017 

        5:00pm  9:00pm 

 Hackley Park Downtown 
    On Stage: Kari Lynch Band 
 

Rotary Volunteers Needed 
  Also Family and Friends 
   

   Two-Hour Nothing-but-Fun Shifts 
 

 

  Dawn Johnson invites us all  to the   
  Muskegon downtown Lakeshore   
  Art Festival – Friday, July 7 at 10am    
  to Saturday July 8 at 6pm. 

Life Leadership  

 Conferees Selected 
Fourteen area high school student 

leaders have been selected to 

participate in the 69th annual Rotary 

Life Leadership Conference to be 

held June 14-17 at Camp Kettunen in 

Tustin, Michigan.  This scholarship 

provides tuition and fees to learn 

more about leadership and Rotary's 

mission of Service Above Self with 

over 150 student leaders from 

Michigan, Canada, and other 

countries. 

 

Brittany Bosset, Holton High School 

Jayme Brantsen, Reeths Puffer High 

 School 

James Day, Oakridge High School 

Lauren Gale, North Muskegon High 

 School 

Demarius Harris, Muskegon High 

 School 

Elizabeth Isom, Muskegon Catholic 

 Central 

Armontae Hendricks-Johnson, 

 Muskegon High School 

Moesha Jones, Muskegon Heights 

 HS Academy 

Blake Jonassen, Fruitport High 

 School 

Madeleine Kurdziel, Muskegon High 

 School 

Hanna Scofield, Ravenna High 

 School 

Thomas Shawl, Orchard View High 

 School 

Emillia Tallent, Mona Shores High 

 School 

Shantele Wilkinson, West Michigan 

 Christian HS 
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FREE FAMILY EVENT - 5/5 

The Lakeshore Museum Center’s Historic 
Sites is hosting The Chapters of Muskegon 
Literacy Event presented by AmeriCorps 
members serving with Michigan Education 
Corps (MEC) Reading Corps.  More below: 
https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000001911/en-
ca/files/homepage/hackley-hume-program/Hackley-and-
Hume-Historic-Site-shared-their-event.pdf  
 

House to Become Homey 

After many Rotary volunteers over many 
months, finishing touches are finally applied 
to our Habitat for Humanity home by Cathy 
Brubaker-Clarke, Gary Post, Bill 
Pennington, and Rich Houtteman. 
 

 

JUST LOOK AT ‘EM:  Prez Josh 
and Donovan Vaudeville-ing it. 

NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS – 

PRESIDENT 

President Josh Wallace 
encouraged members to sign-up for 
the Seaway Run event; and 
reiterated that the Rotary Club is 
responsible for getting more school 
kids involved and asked members 
to help distribute flyers or assist in 
any way they can in helping the 
event be successful.  
 

 
Meanwhile, Josh became a little 
antsy and decide to help Fine-
meister Kevin Donovan collect 
bucks from a same gender table, 
above, one of five ferreted out by 
keen, money-grubbing eyes.  
Approaching soon the end of his 
presidential term, Josh was asked if 
he’d miss all the rigmarole Rotary 
presidents put up with.  “Oh, I’ll 
miss it,” someone reported him 
saying.  “I mean, I’ll really, really... 
really miss it... (pregnant 
pause)...but not that much.”  We 
know he was only being serious.   
Leading each meeting is the fun 
part, but there’s much more for him 
to deal with. 
 

NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS 
  

Melissa Moore announced that 
Rotary’s 
Literacy 
Committee is 
piloting a project 
this summer and  
encouraging 
Rotarians to 
volunteer to 
read during 
some of the 
sessions. More 
details to follow.  

John Noling, below, highlighted 
the 14 area high school student 
leaders that were selected to 
participate in the Life Leadership 
Conference to be held June 14-17

at Camp Kettunen in Tustin, 
Michigan, and he invited Rotarians 
to a special reception in their honor 
on Thursday, May 11,4:00-5:00pm 
at the Muskegon Area  ISD.  
 
Doug Wood is seeking 
participants, partiers, and 
volunteers for the Diversity and 
Inclusion Committee’s Community 
Mixer event on May 24 at Mona 
Lake Park in Muskegon Heights. 
 
Howard Hardesty invited new, 
potential or interested members to 
join him at the Rotary Orientation 
session at 8:00am next 
Wednesday, May 3, at the 
Shoreline Inn Sunset Board Room. 

 
 
Baker Rotaract 
Past President 
Kaytie Ely, left, 
came to Club 
offering Biggby 
Coffee coupon 
books to benefit 
the Boys and Girls 
Club  for $20.  
 

 
Visiting Rotarians and Guests 
Grand Haven Rotarian President-Elect 
Jay Greer; Linda Meyers and Kaytie Ely 
(John Noling); Kyle Mayan (Tony 
Johnson); Matt VanderVelde (Doug 
Wood); and Amy Huss (Dawn 
Johnson). Student guests were 
Fruitport Trojans. 
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Last Week’s Program 

PEAK Training 
Academy  
Speakers: Terrance Williams  

 and Terrance Taylor   

By RIM Reporter Kathy Moore  

 
Terrance “TJ” Williams, below, is 

continuing his commitment to 

sports, youth and the local 

community. The former stand-out 

football 

player 

for the 

Oak-

ridge 

Eagles, 

current 

owner 

and 

presi-

dent of 

the West  

Michigan 

Ironmen 

profes-

sional football team, co-founder of 

the WV (sports scholarship) 

Foundation, practicing sports and 

entertainment attorney…yes, this is 

just one individual…is also the 

owner of the PEAK Training 

Academy.  

 Terrance Williams tag-teamed 

the program presentation with 

Terrance Taylor, below, another 

Terrance, yes…but also another  

Dave Alexander kicked off things 

 

great football player from this 

community who excelled as a 

football player with the Muskegon 

Big Reds and the University of 

Michigan Wolverines. Taylor also 

achieved NFL exposure with the 

Indianapolis Colts, Carolina 

Panthers and Detroit Lions, and is 

currently on the West Michigan -

        

 

 

Ironmen’s team roster.  

 Taylor will operate/manage the 

PEAK Training Academy, which is 

located in the annex of the L.C. 

Walker Arena in Muskegon. The 

academy’s programs and services 

expand beyond those of an 

average fitness center or gym.  

 

Williams stated that 

they use “sports as a 

vector towards higher 

education and 

community growth.”  

They strive to enhance 

athletic abilities, 

improve educational 

achievement and 

develop long lasting 

life skills for up-and-

coming athletes in the 

community.  Williams 

explained that PEAK Elite is the  

foundational core program tailored 

towards high school athletes.  

 Both Williams and Taylor 

outlined the four pillars of PEAK 

Elite…philanthropy, education, 

athletics and knowledge.  Taylor 

highlighted some of the 

fundamental program components 

such as strength and conditioning 

techniques, discipline, character 

building, humility and teamwork. He 

also commented that they “help 

develop young men and women not 

only as athletes, but also as well-

rounded individuals.”  

 It was evident that both 

presenters were committed to 

devoting their time and experiences 

to leaving a long lasting, positive 

impact on their clients and in the 

community. For more information, 

visit www.trainatpeak.com. 

 

http://www.trainatpeak.com/

